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Road Safety Committee 
 
Date: 
Time: 
Location: 

May 25, 2021 
9:33 AM 
Online Video Conference 

 
Members Councillor Stephen Dasko Ward 1 
Present Councillor Karen Ras Ward 2 
 Councillor Pat Saito Ward 9 (Chair) 
 Tony Power Citizen Member (Vice-Chair) 
 Anna Phillips Citizen Member 
 Anne Marie Hayes Citizen Member 
 Sunil Sharma Citizen Member 
 Trevor Howard Citizen Member 
 Sushil Kumra (Traffic Safety Council Representative) 
 Suzanne Doyle (Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Representative) 
 Mark Jablonski Citizen Member 
   
Members  Tony Power Citizen Member (Vice-Chair) 
Absent Sunil Sharma Citizen Member 
 Sushil Kumra (Traffic Safety Council Representative) 
   
_____________________________________________________________________ 
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1. CALL TO ORDER - 9:33AM 
 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

Approved (Councillor Dasko) 
 

3. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST - Nil. 
 

4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

4.1 Road Safety Committee Draft Minutes - April 27, 2021 

Approved (T. Howard) 
 

5. PRESENTATIONS 

5.1 Proposed changes to the City’s All-way Stop Policy presentation by Max Gill and Denna 
Tallia, Traffic Operations Technologist  

Mr. Gill provided an overview on the proposed changes to the City’s All-Way Stop Policy. 

Members of the Committee raised the following question and concerns regarding 
Councillor’s ability to request corporate reports for all-ways stop requests and 
determining the appropriate distance for resident survey notifications.   

Mr. Gill responded by advising that staff will review the survey distance and the policy 
wording regarding Councillor all-way stop requests.  

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0021-2021 
Moved By Councillor K. Ras 

That the presentation by Max Gill, Supervisor, Traffic Operations with respect to 
Proposed changes to the City’s All-way Stop Policy be received. 

Received 
 

6. DEPUTATIONS - Nil. 
 

7. PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD - 15 Minute Limit 

 Jonathan Giggs, Resident inquired about the perception of the policy pertaining the all-
ways stops controlling traffic. Max Gill, Supervisor of Traffic Operations responded 
noting that the policy is not designed to control traffic and explained the benefits and 
disadvantages of all-ways stops. 
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8. CONSENT 

The following items were approved on the consent agenda: 

• 9.1. - Resolution 0095-2021 - Request to the Province for Action on Noisemakers  

• 9.3. - Region of Peel Resolution 2021-519 Regarding a Province-Wide Vision Zero 
Strategy  

• 9.4. - Region of Peel Notice of Motion Regarding Automated Speed Enforcement 
(ASE) Project  

Approved (T. Howard) 
 

9. MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED 

9.1 Resolution 0095-2021 - Request to the Province for Action on Noisemakers (CONSENT) 
 

9.2 Resolution 0105-2021 to Increase the 2021 Automated Speed Enforcement (“ASE”) 
Program 

Councillor Saito provided a brief overview of the Speed Enforcement resolution and 
Colin Patterson, Supervisor, Road Safety advised that amendments to the purchase 
agreement are being made to obtain additional cameras.  

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0022-2021 
Moved By Councillor S. Dasko 

The Resolution 0105-2021  adopted by Council  on May 19, 2021 with respect to 
Increase the 2021 Automated Speed Enforcement (“ASE”) Program be received or 
information. 

Received 
 

9.3 Region of Peel Resolution 2021-519 Regarding a Province-Wide Vision Zero Strategy 
(CONSENT) 

 
9.4 Region of Peel Notice of Motion Regarding Automated Speed Enforcement (ASE) 

Project (CONSENT) 

 
9.5 Stop Sign Camera Program Feasibility Study, Councillor Stephen Dasko 

Councillor Dasko spoke to the feasibility of creating a pilot project for stop sign 
behaviour.  

Colin Patterson, Supervisor, Road Safety advised that Provincial authority is required to 
revise wording in the legislation for stop sign compliance.  
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Mr. Patterson was directed to work with Councillor Dasko on language for a motion to 
request a letter to the Province regarding stop sign compliance.  

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0023-2021 
Moved By Councillor K. Ras 

That Colin Patterson, Supervisor, Road Safety be directed to provide Councillor Dasko 
language to prepare a Motion for Council's approval to request that the Province allow 
for automated enforcement of stop sign compliance. 

Approved 
 

10. INFORMATION ITEMS 

10.1 Citizen Member Updates 

Anne-Marie Hayes, Citizen Member spoke to the launch of Vision Zero Youth Network 
Event and will provide Angie Melo, Legislative Coordinator with the link to be shared to 
the Road Safety Committee Members.  

Anna Phillips, Citizen Member spoke to the Poster Contest and requested that this be 
post on City of Mississauga's LinkedIn. 

DIRECTION to Anna Phillips, Citizen Member to provide Catherine Nguyen-Pham, 
Communications Coordinator with the Poster Contest link and that Ms. Nguyen-Pham 
share the Poster Contest link via LinkedIn.  

 

10.2 Road Watch Statistics  

Constable Claudia Wells, Peel Regional Police provided an overview on the Road watch 
Stats for the period ending and commented on the need to change driver behaviour. 

Councillor Saito suggested that the stop sign driver behaviour be a campaign and be 
referred for further discussion and development at the Road Safety Promotional 
Subcommittee.  

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0024-2021 
Moved By A. Ramlakhan 

1. That the Road Watch Statistics for the period ending April 16, 2021 be received for 
information. 

2. That the Road Safety Promotional Subcommittee be directed to meet to discuss 
developing a "stop sign driver behaviour" campaign. 

Carried 
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11. OTHER BUSINESS 
 

Councillor Dasko spoke to the feedback of the new Slow Down signs and requested that 
the Slow Down Sign campaign be added to the VHO signs. Karen Flores, Supervisor, 
Communications advised she would look into adding the Slow Down Sign Campaign to 
the VHO signs.   

Erica Warsh, Project Lead, Vision Zero advised that there are two upcoming public 
meetings regarding integrated road projects with respect to Rathburn Road and Glen 
Erin Drive. Ms. Warsh to provide Angie Melo, Legislative Coordinator the public meeting 
links to be shared with the Road Safety Committee Members.  

Thomas Barakat, Manager, Public Policy & Government Relations, Ontario Good Roads 
provided an update and encouraged the RSC Members to read up on the Moving 
Ontarians More Safely Act, 2021. 

 

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - June 22, 2021 
 

13. ADJOURNMENT – 11:04AM  

(Councillor Dasko) 


